NEWSLETTER PM 2 \* \* PHILIP CHRISTOPH VOGLER Burlington, NC 3011 Truitt Drive,

FREDERICK WRIGHT VOGLER & ROBERT FREDERICK VOGLER 1010 Dawes Street Chapel Hill, NC 27514

VOLUME 2 

SEPTEMBER-1987

NUMBER 1

REPORT ON MEETINGS: Members of the Board of Directors along with Documentation Committee were guests of Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Vogler of Burlington on September 12th and 13th. We served lunch on the 12th, had a Board of Directors Meeting as well as a Documentation Meeting that afternoon, dinner at the Alamance Country Club, more documentation meetings that night and the next day. The following is a report of those meetings to you:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: To bring everyone up to date - Dr. Bill Vogler could not serve as Chairman this year because of sickness (he was operated on for an aortic aneurysm, but he is fully recovered now) and his busy schedule. I am sure he will serve as Chairman when we have the reunion at Bethlehem,

The Board felt that having the reunion every year was just too great a load, so the motion was passed that the reunion would be held every two years. THE NEXT REUNION WILL AGAIN BE IN WINSTON-SALEM ON APRIL 22, 1989. The third reunion (1991) will be in Waldoboro (Broad Bay), Maine between June and August of that year. So Dr. Bill you can plan on 1993 in Bethlehem for the fourth reunion!

The Board passed the motion that the Chairman would serve for a period of two years so as to have adequate planning time for the reunions. Charles M. Vogler will continue to serve until April 1988. At which time Col. James (Jim) B. Vogler of Raleigh was elected to serve as Chairman from May 1988 until April 1990. Ben B. Fogler of Lexington, MA was elected to serve as Chairman from May 1990 to April 1992.

New members elected to the Board are Richard D. Vogler of Winston-Salem, Dr. Sarah E. Leak of Charlotte (Sarah was also elected as Vice Chairman), and Victor C. Vogler of Canada. Leaving the Board are Ed

Vogler of Advance, Elizabeth Z. and Henry Harold Vogler of Winston-Salem.

27215

Phoebe Vogler was elected to Chair the Winston-Salem "Finding Committee" charged with selecting members for the Reunion Committee and nominating a Reunion Chairman and a Secretary/Treasurer. After approval by the Board, the officers would serve from May 1988 to April 1990. In order to save on expenses, it was felt that the Reunion Committee would have to operation from Winston-Salem. Phoebe will send progress reports to Jim Vogler. Come on Winston-Salem cousins, please contact Phoebe and volunteer your help.

Dues are required in order to the postage for the Newsletters (four times each year), for necessary business, and for correspondences regarding genealogical data from cousins. A motion was passed that the dues be set at \$5 per family. Until a new Treasurer is elected, send your dues to Martha H. Vogler, P. O. Box 476, Advance, NC 27006.

DOCUMENTATION COMMITTEE: PLAN OF THE DOCUMENTATION COMMITTEE IS TO HAVE A BOOK READY FOR THE NEXT REUNION!! We have an outline of the Book and certain sections have been assigned. We must have computer print outs done by the end of November 1988. Any family and/or ancestral data should be in as soon as possible, but no later than June 1988. Send to Charles M. Vogler, 3011 Truitt Drive, Burlington, NC 27215.

As of now, Gateway Press, Inc appears to be the company that will take our camera-ready manuscript and turn it into a high quality cloth bound book with gold lettering. If we go with this company (and they have a very good reputation for doing Genealogy Books), then they require three payments. This mean that we must pre-subscribe books.

All planning is being done in the interest of a quality book, but in a manner that would reduce cost. It is most economical to print the required number at one printing. We are thinking of 1,000 copies. The maximum price appears to be less than \$20 per book for all members, all non-members would pay about \$5 more.

Remember, this is our fund raising project for the Philip Christoph Vogler Memorial. All members of all committees are donating their time, materials and efforts to the Philip Christoph Vogler Memorial, Inc. In accordance with the By Laws, salaries of any kind are NOT paid by this Memorial. As Chairman of the Documentation Committee, I (Charles M. Vogler) am donating the use of my three computers, printer, paper, and other computer perihelial equipment to this project. I am also donating all genealogical data from the last 20 years of effort. Ben Fogler is also donating his genealogical data on the Foglers.

I am proud to report that we have two Phd's (Dr. Frederick W. Vogler of Chapel Hill and Dr. Sarah E. Leak of Charlotte) on this committee. Other members of this committee are donating their fine talents, time, and support to this project. If you are interested in this project and can donate you time, (we can use typist - computer type, proofreaders, researchers, photographer and just plain workers, please contact me. In addition to being a fund raising project, it is going to be a fun project.

NEWSLETTER COMMENTS: In order to make this Newsletter more interesting, please send in your letters to the editor, items of interest, mailing address changes, genealogical data, etc.

MAILING DATA BASE: We have a good data base, but it must be maintained to prevent waste. Send in you address changes, updates or let me know if you are not on our mailing list.

PHILIP CHRISTOPH VOGLER REUNION:
The first Philip Christoph Vogler reunion which was held at the Benton Convention Center in Winston-Salem on April 11, 1987, was a big success. You don't realize how great it was to look out and see so many cousins attending the first reunion. We had descendants from Maine to California and 20 from Canada. My only regret was that I didn't have enough time to meet everyone.

It up to each of you to help make each following reunion grow. You have some super cousins... get to

know them.

SPECIAL THANKS: John and Betty Vogler Houston & Family - Many, many long hours on reunion organization, phone calls, rental of Benton Convention Center and coordination of food services, name tags and then put in those long hours helping at the reunion. Their daughter, Laura Houston, was in charge of the prize center and their son, J. B. Houston IV, was the cameraman who recorded this event. - super family job!

Ed and Martha H. Vogler & Family Many trips to the bank, many hours
sorting names, and long hours
helping at the reunion. Their son
Ed Jr. did our incorporation and has
provided legal counsel; their
daughter Janine got corporations to
contribute door prizes and helped at
the reunion by putting in many long
hours - super family, take time to
get to know them, you would want
them as your friends.

Raymond H. Fogler - Although 95, came from Maine with his daughter, Ruth Fogler Goff. All who met this family was rewarded for this rare opportunity of meeting our fine northern cousins. It must be noted and congratulation are certainly in order for Raymond for his achievements - he was president of Montgomery Ward, president of W. T. Grant, served as Secretary of the Navy under the Eisenhower Administration, raised a family of eight children and came all the way from Maine at 95 to attend this reunion and to participate in the meeting of the PVC Board of Directors.

My first correspondence with Raymond was in 1970, but this was my first opportunity to meet him. Many warm and special thanks, Raymond, for your inputs, your attendance, your participation — your example provides a goal for many of us.

Ruth has been Secretary of the Fogler/Payson reunion in Maine for a number of years and has provided me with much information on our northern cousins. Thanks Ruth, for you support!

Hamilton Horton - Although 90, brought a super collection of artifacts for display (including great specimens of flintlock guns which were made by Timothy Vogler), thanks again Hamilton for sharing your memorabilia with us!

Frederick W. Vogler - An excellent job on covering the history of Philip Christoph Vogler. Fred and his friend and associate professor, Dr. Augustin Maissen have contributed greatly to our links in Europe. Super contribution, Fred!

Dr. Wilfred (Bill) Vogler - Served as our Vice Chairman, North and provided consultation by phone. Bill and his wife Audre were so nice to me while I was doing research work at the Moravian Archives in Bethlehem. Thanks Bill and Audre for your great interest and support.

Col. James (Jim) B. Vogler, Jr. (Ret) - Served as our Vice Chairman, South and has provided great consultation and support during our initial organizational meetings. Jim was a pilot in the Air Force. Jim's dad was enthusiastic about family history and the documentation of such. James B. Vogler Sr. served 14 terms in the North Carolina House of Legislators. I felt that he along with many other ancestors were with us in spirit at the reunion. Many warm and special thanks Jim, Betty and family!

Benjamin B. Fogler - Ben was elected Vice Chairman during our April Board Meeting. Ben has a deep genealogical interest and a desire to preserve our heritage. Ben has been researching the Foglers and has his data on his computer also. - Thanks Ben, I enjoyed going to Home Moravian Church with you and your new wife, Madelyn.

CHARTER MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS - Thanks for serving, for your attendance of and participation in our Board meetings and for your support.

CHARTER MEMBERS OF THE STEERING COM-MITTEE - Our first meeting was on July 26, 1986 and our second meeting was on October 5, 1986. Special Thanks for your attendance and your support!!

CHARTER MEMBERS OF THE REUNION COM-MITTEE - Super job! We can use your help if you will serve again or your consultation if you would like someone else to serve.

CANADIAN COUSINS - Special Thanks for taking the effort to come, for your help, Robert, on feeding the Canadian data into the computer, for agreeing to serve on the Board, Victor and for each of you for taking the time to stop and reflect with your other Vogler and Fogler cousins and especially for representing your ancestor, Rev. Jesse Vogler. Jesse thought enough of the Indians to take the time and effort to learn their language. He served their religious needs for many hard years. I met an old gentlemen who worked at the Moravian Archives at Bethlehem, to him - Jesse was his hero.

DESCENDANTS WHO WERE NAMED AFTER

PHILIP CHRISTOPH VOGLER - Philip Christopher Vogler of San Rafael, California born 3 December 1941 (thanks for coming Chris and Sandra, I really enjoyed meeting you both); and Philip Christoph Vogler of Winston-Salem, born 20 November 1984 (what a super little boy). Christopher, with a name like that you will have to serve as Chairman of the PCV Memorial, but it may be a few years before Christoph can (I just hope that I will live to see that day!). Did you know that Philip's son, Christopher (born December 28, 1765), was also called Christoph.

Summary - We made some mistakes, but we thank you for your comments and encourage EACH of you to help make each future reunion surpass the last, both in function and in attendance. Yes, the next reunion will surely have a "night before" welcoming and get acquainted meeting.

FROM OUR 1986-87 REUNION CHAIRMAN BETTY VOGLER HOUSTON: Our sincere thanks and appreciation:

\* TO EACH OF YOU, our Vogler Cousins for your interest and support;

\* TO OUR 1986 STEERING COMMITTEE for your united effort in making our first reunion a huge success;

\* TO OUR SECRETARY-TREASURER, Martha Elsie Vogler, for diligently keeping track of each reservation and amount;

\* TO PHORBE VOGLER, assistant reunion chairman, for her tireless Winston-Salem errands gathering information and brochures;

\* TO OUR 1986-88 CHAIRMAN OF VOGLER MEMORIAL, Charles M. Vogler, who has invested 20 years research into Vogler Genealogy giving us the computerized charting system and the originator of our First Reunion!

Also we give special recognition of excellence and thanks as follows:

I. ATTENDANCE: 312 - Thanks to each of you who came!

II. SPEAKER on history of Philip Christoph Vogler: Dr. Frederick W. Vogler, 1986-87 Chairman of the Documentation Committee.

III. TALENT AND ENTERTAINMENT: John F. Vogler, Master of Ceremonies; Susan V. Goings, leader of group sing and piano accompanists; Bobby R. Vogler, speakers and sound systems.

ENTERTAINERS: Jimmy Vogler, Susan V. Goings, Bobby Vogler, Dan Vogler, Alicia Goings, Jo-Jo Vogler, Charlene Vogler, Lisa Vogler, John F. Vogler, and Gayle V. Riggs.

IV. ITEM DONATIONS: PRIZES: Grand Prize; Oil Painting - LeRoy Vogler;

100 JOHN VOGLER TICKETS - Charles M. Vogler;

ART/CRAFT PRIZES: Martha Elsie Vogler, Janine Vogler, Gayle V. Riggs, Phoebe Vogler, Angie Riggs, Clemmie Ver Strate, and Betty V. Houston;

COMMERCIAL PRIZES collected by Janine Vogler; Vogler Funeral Home, Piedmont Airlines, T. W. Garner, Goody Company, Wilson's Florist, and W. Glen White Co.;

CHILDREN'S PRIZES: Gayle V. and Dennis Riggs;

TABLE DECORATIONS: Valena Vogler; Fogler Charts: Ben Fogler;

COMPUTERIZED LINEAGE: Charles M.

ATTENDANCE LIST: Computer print out by Debbie V. Pendleton, compiled by Elsie Vogler and Betty V. Houston; PACKETS AND NAME TAGS: Betty V. and John Houston;

COMPUTERS: Charles M. Vogler and Joe Compton;

CAMERAMAN: J. B. Houston.

V. MONETARY DONATIONS: July 26, 1986 STEERING MEETING; Richard D. & Mary Jo Vogler - \$10, Holland & Phoebe Vogler - \$20, Harry Stokes & Ruby Vogler - \$10, Al H. & Peggy Vogler - \$20, James B. Vogler - \$10, Alba H. & Valena Vogler - \$5, John B. Houston IV - \$20, Benjamin T. Vogler - \$10, Patsy Vogler Paul - \$10, John & Betty V. Houston - \$30, Charles M. Vogler - \$100, Misc - \$10.68.

\$10.68.
October 5, 1986 STEERING MEETING:
Elizabeth Z. & Harold Vogler - \$25,
Frederick W. Vogler - \$10, Elsie &
Ed Vogler - \$25.
APRIL 11, 1987 REUNION: Elizabeth Z.
& Harold Vogler - \$25, Nancy Vogler

APRIL 11, 1987 REUNION: Elizabeth Z. & Harold Vogler - \$25, Nancy Vogler Petree - \$10, Margaret Petree Lowe - \$10, Mary Vogler & Thomas Kirkham - \$10, Dr. Dix & Jackie Morgan - \$50, Eric & Carol Vogler - \$10, Dr. Sarah E. Leak - \$50, Charles D. & Becky W. Elmore - \$19, Sue Heath Hunt - \$50, John & Betty V. Houston - \$268, Rachel & Charles M. Vogler - \$200, No names -\$37. (If you gave and your name was not listed, please contact Charles M. Vogler (919-584-8068) as we must keep accurate records. If we goofed, we are sorry and will list your name in a subsequent Newsletters.)

VI. HOSTESS CENTER: Martha Elsie Vogler (charge), Ed and Janine Vogler, Debbie and Bill Pendleton, Carol Vogler, Bernie, Tania and John D. Vogler.

VII. COMPUTER CENTER: Charles M. Vogler (charge), Robert Vogler.

VIII. INFORMATION CENTER: Phoebe Vogler (charge), Holland Vogler, Delilah, James & Jimmy Vogler, Ruby & Stokes Vogler, Carol Vogler.

IX. ARTIFACT DISPLAY: John Houston

(charge), Jerry Vogler - Jr, J. B. Houston; Artifacts brought by: Hamilton and Evelyn Horton, John F. Vogler, Frances Myers, Anabel Saunders, Valena Vogler, Richard Vogler, Helen S. Hicks, Hattie V. Cooper, Benjamin T. Vogler, Dr. Frederick W. Vogler, Charles M. Vogler, Betty V. Houston.

X. PRIZE CENTER: Laura Houston (charge), Janine Vogler, J. B. Houston, Betty V. Houston.

XI. CHILDREN'S CORNER: Gayle V. Riggs (charge), Lucy (Peggy) Vogler, Janine Vogler, Marilyn Dizon, Joan Compton.

XII. TABLE DECORATIONS: Valena Vogler (charge), Jimmy Vogler, Alba H. Vogler, James & Delilah Vogler, Patricia Vogler.

XIII. TICKETS AT DOOR: Delilah & Jimmy Vogler, Ruby & Stokes Vogler, Holland & Phoebe Vogler, Valena & Alba H. Vogler, Patricia Vogler.

XIV. COSTUMES: Kay & Charles Paul (winners), John F. Vogler, Frances S. Vogler, Jerry B. Vogler-Jr, Sandra M. Vogler.

XV. CLEAN UP: Valena & Alba Vogler, Patricia Vogler, Ruby & Stokes Vogler, J. B., John & Betty V. Houston.

XVI. NEWSPAPER PUBLICITY: Janine Vogler, Dr. Frederick W. Vogler, Charles V. & Kay Paul, Joan V. Compton, Phoebe Vogler, Peggy (Lucy) Vogler, Ronald & Jane Vogler, Charles M. Vogler, Gayle V. Riggs, Sheila V. Simmons, Frances H. Myers, Marlins V. Young, John F. Vogler, Martha Elsie Vogler, Paquita M. Shafer.

XVII. LETTERS, POSTCARDS AND NEWS-LETTERS: Betty V. Houston, Charles M. Vogler.

XVIII. Summary: To each of you a super job well done (it takes many cousins to put on a reunion of this magnitude). Any volunteers for the next reunion, please contact Phoebe Vogler of Kernersville (919-996-2735).

We look forward to our second reunion in Winston-Salem on April 22, 1989 with great anticipation.